
 

 
 

Tuesday, June 7th @ 6:00pm 

In the Sanctuary  

We will launch the Spring New Comer’s Class and you are invited to participate.  This is a 
wonderful way to meet others, ask all kinds of questions about this ministry and discern 
where God might be calling you.  You must register, to attend, and you can do that by 
seeing Pastor Mark directly or calling the office at 754-5735. 

Endwell United Methodist Church 
 

3301 Watson Blvd., Endwell, NY 

             office@endwellumc.org  ~  www.endwellumc.org 
 

Rev. Mark Kimpland   ~   607-754-5735  

Mission: To make disciples of Jesus Christ for the transformation of the world. 

From the Pastor’s heart, 

As we move to the mid-way mark of 2022, it certainly has been an interesting 6 months!  Our effort is 

focused on restoring as much normalcy as possible, while preparing for a future of growth, mission and 

becoming more like Jesus, everyday! 

In this endeavor, I will be sharing a (5) week sermon series on the book, Five Practices of Fruitful 

Congregations, Revised and Updated by Bishop Robert Schnase, published in 2018 by Abingdon Press.  

This is the revision and updated version of his 2007 book which shared the same title.  Schnase shares, 

“Five Practices of Fruitful Congregations, Revised and Updated significantly expands the practices and the 

fruit we bear in communities everywhere. Now, those original “come to us” ideas are balanced with “go to 

them” initiatives.  Strategies for doing things better are strengthened with ideas for doing things differently. 

“Doing ministry for” shifts to “doing ministry with”. We learn how to welcome the guest and also how to 

become the guest among others. We see ways to create ministry inside and outside the walls of the 

church. This requires a different posture toward our neighborhoods, a deliberate outward focus, and a 

willingness to carry Christ’s love to where people already live, work, and play, rather than hoping people 

will come to us. This is practical, nuanced, critically important work. 

The sermon series will be offered following this schedule: 

June 5 – Radical Hospitality 

June 12 – Passionate Worship 

June 19- Intentional Faith Development 

June 26 - Risk-Taking Mission 

July 3 – Extravagant Generosity 

Following the sermon series, it is my hope to organize 6-8 people into each practice to meet (1) time to 

discuss, discern and develop how we might strengthen and expand each practice.  Please be praying 

about which group God might be calling you toward.  As I have shared previously, please consider being a 

part of a group you have the “least” experience and expertise.  Each group will also have its own facilitator.   



Children’s Ministry Mission                       

Inspiring children to be rooted in     

God’s love, laugh often, and walk in the 

footsteps of Jesus. 

      TWIGS 
Teens Walking In  

Gods Spirit 

Children’s Church for kids Pre-K -5th grade is held each Sunday following the children’s 

sermon from 9:45-10:30. If your child is not able to attend this exciting adventure, with 

music, videos, crafts, snacks and games, you can access this fun program by going to 

www.rootedateumc.org/childrenschurch  

Saplings Children’s Choir for kids in K-5th grade rehearse on Sunday mornings at 

9:10 am in the children’s choir room. The Choir will present the song Believin’ On 

Sun. June 19th Confirmation/Children’s Church Celebration.   

Please go to www.rootedateumc.org/childrenschoir to practice at home.  

Parents, I’m excited to announce   Food Truck Party VBS July 10-14   

6-9pm - preschool 6-8pm. During this 5-day VBS party, kids will deepen their 

faith by exploring how Jesus teaches us to pray in Matthew 6:11  

To Register go to www.rootedateumc.org  or call 754-5735  

VBS Team Training Sun., June 5th  10:45-11:45  OR Tues., June 7th   6-7pm. 

- 2- 

Sunday June 19th – Let’s Celebrate 

 

Following worship the congregation is 

invited to celebrate the Confirmation 

class of 2022 and Children’s Church.   

Chicken spiedies, hotdogs, salad, drinks 

and dessert will be provided. Children  

are asked to wear bathing suits and  

bring a towel to enjoy the waterslide  

during worship.   

The TWIGS Confirmation Class will rap up on Sunday June 12th   

for Confirmation Sunday is June 19th  

TWIGS Youth Group  

Sat. June 4th – Ramp it up-  

Ramp site is 151 Mulberry Circle, Endicott 

All youth must return a release form. We plan to meet at the site at 

8:00am and plan to work until midafternoon. Please wear work shoes 

or sneakers and bring water. Lunch will be supplied.  

http://www.rootedateumc.org/childrenschurch
http://www.rootedateumc.org/childrenschoir
http://www.rootedateumc.org


                    Endwell UMC 3301 Watson Blvd. Endwell NY 13760 

 VBS Registration Form - July 10-14th   6-9pm   (preschool – 6-8pm) 

 Crew Name______________________________________________________ (for church use) 

 

 

(Please print) 

Child’s Name________________________________________________________ 

Grade Completed/Age______/_______ Date of Birth_________________________ 

Address:____________________________________________________________ 

City:___________________ Zip____________ Phone:_______________________ 

Email:______________________________________________________________ 

Emergency Contact:________________________________ Cell#_________________ 

Person picking child up from VBS___________________________________________  

Relation:____________________           OK to Photo   __yes   __No 

Allergies or other medical     Permission to Waterslide __yes  __no      

conditions:____________________________________________________________ 

Home Church:___________________________________________________________ 

 

 

                 Endwell UMC 3301 Watson Blvd. Endwell NY 13760 

 VBS Registration Form - July 10-14th   6-9pm   (preschool – 6-8pm) 

 Crew Name______________________________________________________ (for church use) 

(Please print) 

Child’s Name________________________________________________________ 

Grade Completed/Age______/_______ Date of Birth_________________________ 

Address:____________________________________________________________ 

City:___________________ Zip____________ Phone:_______________________ 

Email:______________________________________________________________ 

Emergency Contact:________________________________ Cell#_________________ 

Person picking child up from VBS___________________________________________  

Relation:____________________           OK to Photo   __yes   __No 

Allergies or other medical     Permission to Waterslide __yes  __no      

conditions:____________________________________________________________ 

Home Church:___________________________________________________________ 
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We are still looking for several substitute delivery people to help take meals to 50 some 

shut -ins. If you can help on this mission, please let the office know. We are always looking 

for additional volunteers to help on our dinners.  People are needed to help prepare the 

meals, pack the meals, pack up the desserts or prepare desserts.   

Working on the dinners is a great way to get to know your fellow Church members! 

 

 
 

 

 The next major project will be the milling and re-paving of the parking lot and the parsonage 
driveway. This work will start as soon as the ramps are finished 

The Trustees thank the congregation for their support of this vital work to improve our facility.  

Volunteers are needed to help with some landscape work around the Church. If you would like to be 
responsible for an area to keep weeded, that would be great, please let us know. 
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We would like to thank the Endwell Garden Club for sharing 

their plants, seeds and garden expertise with the Monday 

Night dinner guests. 

We are very blessed to have the Garden Club helping to 

support our community. 

Parking Lot renovation funding update: 
 

Deposited as of May 23rd = $115,114.56 

 

Project Total = $138,000.00  



 

 

 

 Below is the list of locations and dates for the 7pm Wednesday walks. We are 

 open to suggestions to other venues.  

  

 June 1 — Riverhurst Cemetery, Endwell (Wed. after Memorial Day) 

 June 8 — Otsiningo Park, Binghamton (meet near playground) 

 June 15 — Otsiningo North, Binghamton (Upper Front Street) 

 June 22 —  Meet at EUMC and walk to Wolfie’s 

 

If you have questions, contact Steve or Paula Johnson  

or the church office. 
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   June 5         June 12 

                      Steve Johnson  Anita VanWinkle 

            Paula Johnson  Dale McGlynn 

 

                      June 19     June 26 

  Georgia Tamblynn Tom Bushnell 

  Betty Jo Kasprzak Joyce Atherton  

 

 
 

Monday, June 6th 

8:30-11:00 AM 

The monthly “Mobile Food Pantry” is always in need of  more volunteers. 

Serving 200 families with approximately 80-90 pounds of  food!!! 



   * Sacred Sites Tour @ Endwell UMC  

Sunday, July 24  ~ 12:00—4:00 pm   
  The Historical Committee will have a display of the original   

  church and photos of the building of our present Church 
 

   *  National Night Out ~ Tuesday, August 2, 2022 

   *  2022 Golf Tournament ~ Saturday, August 27 @   

                  Endwell Greens 

 

                        
               

 

                Thursday, June 23rd 

This is a fun night as we attend a baseball game with all of the other local 

Methodist Churches.  Our District Superintendent, Rev. Nancy Adams will be 

throwing out the first pitch.  

Tickets available @ church office  $10.00/each 

 
 

 

 

   Saturday, June 4th  

Starting @ 8:00am (rain or shine!!!)             

  

Ramp it up is scheduled for Saturday, June 4th rain or shine with a start time of 8:00am.  We are looking 

for more adults regardless of skill level, to help build this ramp.  We also need several people to provide 

snacks, lunch and beverages for the workers.  On Thursday, June 2, we need some volunteers to help 

sort lumber from 1 pm to 3 pm at the build site 

If you can help on any of these dates, please let the office know. 
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Council of Churches Hospital Ministry is collecting books of faith and is looking for 

donations of new or gently used Qurans, Torahs, and Bibles (the King James, New 

King James, and New International versions). The Hospital Ministry works to 

provide for patients' religious needs at the hospitals they serve, and having these 

books of faith for those patients is part of that work. If you would like to donate any 

of these books, please reach out to Tim Hafner at thafner@broomecouncil.net, his 

phone at (607) 724-9130 Ext. 303, or bring them to 3 Otseningo Street Binghamton, 

NY 13903. We will be collecting donations through early August.  
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The SPRC would like to welcome our new administrative assistant, Gretchen Burli-

son, to the Endwell UMC family. 

Gretchen is a long time native of the Greene area, has 3 children, and has been a 

landlord for about 15 years. Gretchen also enjoys working as a licensed Real Estate 

Agent/Salesperson with Century 21 Sbarra. 

She started working with RoseMarie on May 16th.  As of May 31st, she will be on her 

own!  Please take a moment via phone, email or visit to welcome Gretchen to our 

staff. 

        ~ Howard Champlain, Chair SPRC 

 

 

 The TWIGS youth group are still collecting bottles and cans to be  

 redeemed for the deposit as a fundraiser to help with their activities.   

    

**Please remember to empty the cans of the beverage and rinse out if needed.  THANKS!! 

mailto:thafner@broomecouncil.net
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Bishop:  Mark Webb (UpperNYUMC@unyumc.org) 

District Superintendent:  Rev. Nancy Adams 

(Binghamton district@unyumc.org) 

 

Senior Pastor: Mark D. Kimpland  

(pastormark@endwellumc.org) 

Associate Pastor: Sean Chanthasone 

(laoandthaiumc@yahoo.com) 
 

Pastor Emeritus:  José Valencia 

Administrative Assistant 
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Dir. Children’s/Youth Ministries: Lynne Kimpland 

Facilities Manager:  David Alexander 

Organist:  Carolyn Corse 

Choir Director: Morgan Sturdevant 

 
        

Endwell United Methodist Church  
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